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Sir George POPPER – Executive President of IBSSA was invited to the Executive Committee meeting of CIP-UIOF 
(International Projects Center – International Union of Family Organisations)* held in Lisbon/Portugal between 19 – 20 
November 2001. 
 
Her Excellency Maria Teresa Da Costa Macedo – President of the Executive Council warmly welcomed Mr. Popper and 
other new members.  
The following members of IBSSA were appointed as new members to represent their country in CIP-UIOF: 

• Dr. Giuseppe MORABITO G.C.K.M. from Italy 
• Sir Constantin BUZATU from Romania 
• Dr. Rony KLUGER K.M. from Israel 
• Dr. Dace and Eriks GRINBERGS from Latvia 

They introduced some new projects of their country for which international support is required for realization. 
 
His Excellency Antonio GUTERRES Eng. – Prime Minister of Portugal received the leadership inclusive IBSSA Executive 
President for a formal meeting. 
 
On behalf of IBSSA, Sir George POPPER offered the services of IBSSA International Organising Committee for all future 
events of CIP-UIOF independent of which country of the world they will be held. IBSSA also offered investigation and 
security services concerning the proposed new projects. The proposals were warmly welcomed. 
 
During the meetings Sir George POPPER was introduced to Mr. Raymond E. KENDALL – Honorary General Secretary of 
Interpol to whom Dr. Popper gave brief information about the activities of IBSSA worldwide and cooperation with Law 
Enforcement organisations. 
 
Ministers and high-ranking leaders of Angola, France, Portugal, Palestine and many other countries were present at this 
event. New representations of IBSSA in Angola, Brazil, Portugal, Vanuatu Island and some other countries were agreed with 
the present politicians and officials. 
 
Special thanks to His Excellency Prof. Dr. José Manuel Costa Leca da Veiga COSMELLI G.C.K.M. – President of the 
permanent commission of CIP-UIOF and Honorary Member of IBSSA for preparing and organising those contacts. 
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* CIP-UIOF: The International Projects Center serves as a structure for intervention and strategic mediation on a regional 
and international basis with the purpose of accomplishing and promoting actions aimed towards populations and families and 
all those who consider themselves deprived in what concerns, among others, their family, social and cultural situation, 
through the encouragement and stimulation of all types of partnerships for family and social development and actions.  
The International Projects Center is in Consultative Status with the U.N., UNESCO, FAO, WHO, UNICEF, FNUAP, 
UNDP, Council of Europe, European Union, ILO, League of Arab States, Organisation of African Unity, Organisation of 
American States. 
 


